EAST MICHIGAN COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS

3144 DAVENPORT AVENUE, SUITE 200, SAGINAW, MI. 48602

PHONE: 989-797-0800, Fax: 989-797-0896

WWW.EMCOG.ORG



June 22, 2016

Katherine Calamita

LexingtonTownship Clerk

7227 Huron Avenue, Suite 200

Lexington, MI 48450

Dear Ms Calamita,

Thank you for the opportunity to review the May 2016 draft Lexington Township Master Plan. The growth and development policies as presented in the proposed draft are consistent with the EMCOG 2016 Five Year Comprehensive Economic Development (CEDS) Strategy which can be found at http://www.emcog.org/ceds 2016.asp

During our review of the proposed master plan we did noted that there is In reviewing the document we did not find any reference to the Sanilac County Hazard Mitigation Plan.

One of the requirements for FEMA approval of Hazard Mitigation Plans is the integration of the Hazard Mitigation Plan into other local planning documents such as: master plans/comprehensive land use plans, capital improvement plans, and recreation plans. As there is not a reference or integration of the hazard mitigation plan in the draft Lexington Township Master Plan we suggest that you work with your emergency management director to assist you with this integration.

Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment on the draft plan and your consideration of our comments. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me at 989-797-0800 or jfitzpatrick@emcog.org

Sincerely,

Jane Fitzpatrick

Programs Manager